
REGULAR meeting of the Board of Public Safety was held on Thursday, February 14, 2019, at 

9:00 a.m. in the second floor conference room of City Hall. 

 

PRESENT:  Commissioners David Parmley and Scott Richardson, Police Chief Ted Murray, 

Fire Chief Frank Brzozowski, Codes Officer Bud Burdett and City Clerk Barbara Perrott. 

 

ALSO PRESENT:  None 

 

ABSENT: Mayor John Buckley 

 

By Parmley/Richardson 

RESOLVED, that the minutes of the last meeting held January 10, 2019 be approved as read. 

Carried – Ayes all  

 

By  Parmley/Richardson 

RESOLVED, that the Reports of Fire, Ambulance, Codes and Police be approved as read. 

Carried – Ayes all 

 

RESOLUTIONS 

 

By: Richardson/Parmley 

 

RESOLVED, that the City of Hornell Board of Public Safety hereby approves the 

appointment of Jackie Lewis, of 24 W. Academy St., Canisteo, as a Call Man for the Hornell 

Fire Department. 

 

Carried – Ayes All 

 

 

BY: Parmley/Richardson 

 

RESOLVED, that the City of Hornell Board of Public Safety hereby approves the 

appointment of Steve Graham, of 325 Grand St., Hornell, as a Call Man for the Hornell Fire 

Department. 

 

Carried – Ayes All 

 

By Richardson/Parmley 

RESOLVED, that claims in the amount of $643,701.88  be approved and paid as audited. 

Carried – Ayes all 

 

Miscellaneous: 

 



 The YMCA will be holding their 25
th
 annual Run for the Shamrock on March 16. They 

have requested assistance from the police department and that an ambulance be on site 

for any medical issues. A motion was made by Parmley and seconded by Richardson to 

supply the requested assistance. 

 Chief Murray reported that Officer Losecco has finished his ride-along period and will 

start the night shift next week. Murray said that Losecco is a great addition to the 

department. The newest officer, Hamilton, is 4-5 weeks into the academy and is doing 

well. 

 Bud Burdett reported that they are finalizing the Zombie Grant. There have been a lot of 

building permits issued; homeowners are getting ready for the nice weather to arrive. 

 Chief Brzozowski reported that Dan Volk has returned from the First Line Officers 

training in NY. They will be reviewing the information he learned and looking into how 

they can use it in their department. New firefighter Nick Plank will start the academy on 

February 23
rd

. Brzozowski said the new ambulance has arrive and there are a couple of 

items on the punch list to be repaired before he will sign off. 

 

 

By Parmley/Richardson  

RESOLVED, that there being no further action, the meeting was adjourned at 9:12 am. 

Carried – Ayes All 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

_________________________ 

Barbara Perrott, City Clerk 


